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Fragment, undated. Pages 5 and 6

I shall never set foot in their office again.

I would be grateful if you could thank H.H. Little & Comp. for their friendly reception (at F.R.S.E.) including food. 

Finally I would like to ask you to arrange a subscription to Gardeners’ Chronicle for a resident English forester, please make it an annual subscription, starting in December, at my cost. He will re-pay me here.  His address is: Mr. C.H. Brown, Lagasimanoc, Tajabas, Islas Filipinas. Furthermore, Mr. Boie of the house Sartorius has asked me about his order. 

Regarding health – I have a good appetite, hope it stays that way. 

Kind regards to you and your esteemed family,

Faithfully,

C. Roebelen

The weather here is undescribable, one hurricane after the other, heavy rains that don’t want to cease, everything is inundated, the Philippines seem to be floating away. We hope that the weather will improve soon, since I am not prepared for rainy weather, my clothes look like those of a tramp. Soon more.
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